The Department of Greek Life
Recognition Guidelines
for the NC State University Fraternities and Sororities Nc STATE

Fraternities and Sororities wishing to take advantage of privileges, resources, programs and advisement
offered by the Department of Greek Life must seek recognition by the Department. The Department of
Greek Life will only grant recognition to fraternities and sororities who abide by the Recognition
Guidelines. Not all Greek Letter organizations may wish to be affiliated with/recognized by the
Department. In that case, those fraternities and sororities need only to seek recognition as a registered
student organization at North Carolina State University.

1. Register with the Student Organization Resource Center (SOURCE) as a student organization
and maintain good standing. Doing so grants your fraternity or sorority privileges. Said privileges
include the use of meeting and program space, on-campus solicitation and fund-raising
opportunities, the right to apply to the Student Senate for the use of student fees, and the ability
to link a student organization's homepage to the University's web. You can contact the SOURCE
at: 1202 Talley Student Center or http://www.ncsu.edu/sorc/. A copy of your yearly
registration/renewal must be submitted to Greek Life by September 1* each year.

a. Established fraternities or sororities with less than four (4) enrolled NC State students may be
granted one courtesy registration by SOURCE as they re-build their membership, at the
request of the Department of Greek Life. Requests will not be made for those fraternities or
sororities whose Chapter GPA falls below a 2.0, or whose members are on Academic
Warning/Suspension.

b. Colonizations/Revitalizations/Interest Groups need to establish four (4) or more enrolled NC
State students or have the full support of a governing council partnered with a national
organization before they are eligible to register.

2 Comply with the Department of Greek Life Membership Guidelines. Two versions of the
guidelines exist. One version is applicable to chapters that conduct their membership process via
recruitment, the other to those who conduct intake. Copies of the guidelines are available online.

[ 3 Submit and maintain up to date contact information for chapter officers and advisors using the
Department Chapter Officer Roster and Chapter Advisor Roster forms. Forms should be
submitted no later than 2 weeks after the first day of classes each semester. If elections are held
mid-semester, forms should be completed for new officers within one week of elections. Forms
can be downloaded from the Department website.

4. Submit and maintain an up to date membership roster with the Department. New members must
be added in accordance with the Membership Guidelines timeframe. All members to be removed
from the roster must be submitted to the Department on the appropriate form no later than
November 15" for fall semester and April 15" for spring semester. Members may only be added
or removed using the Department Membership Roster Addition/Deletion form or the Verification of
Candidates/Aspirants form located in the Membership Guidelines packet.

5. Maintain good standing with your National/International Organization.

6. Be recognized by a governing council and maintain good standing. NPC groups must be
recognized by the Panhellenic Association. NIC and FLA groups must be recognized by the
Interfraternity Council. NPHC groups must be recognized by the NPHC of NC State.
Membership to the Collaborative Greek Council is open to all fraternities and sororities regardless
of national affiliation, should the local organization meet the council requirements for
membership.

T Participate in the NC State Standards Program for Fraternities and Sororities.

Any group who fails to comply with the Recognition Guidelines will lose recognition by the Department of
Greek Life. In order to regain recognition, chapters may have steps to complete in addition to the seven
above.




North Carolina State University

Division of Student Affairs

Department of Student Development
Harris Hall

Box 7314

Raleigh, NC 27695-7314

Telephone (g19) 737-2441

April 24, 1987

Monica Moorer, President

The Aurora Club of the Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority, Inc.
519 North Hall, PO Box 21211

NCSU Campus

Dear Ms. Moorer:

We have reviewed your organization's constitution and officers 1ist and
everything seems to be in proper order. You are now an officially registered
student organization of North Carolina State University entitled to all
privileges entailed in that status.

Understand that this recognition in no way gives the University or
Student Government responsibility for any financial 1iability which may be
incurred by your group. Your status does, however, give you the opportunity
to approach the Student Senate with a request for funds, and it also gives you
certain on campus solicitation privileges.

Please be aware that we ask each student organization to update its file
whenever there is a change of officers and at the beginning of each school
year. Failure to do so will result in a loss of registration.

1f the Department of Student Development can be of assistance to your
group, please do not hesitate to call on us. Good Tuck with your new group.

Sincerely,

s

Robert S. Bryan, Jr.
Assistant Director
Student Development

RSBjr/mn
cc: President, Student Government

Andre Scott, Reservation &
Catering, Student Center

North Carolina State University is a Land-Grant University and a constituent institution of The University of North Carolina.




